
Oak Class 

Summer Term newsletter 2024 

Welcome to the Summer Term. The children have been working really hard – especially Y6s in 

the run up to SATs. Booster classes on Thursdays after school have been well attended, thank 

you for your support. (SATs week is on the week commencing 13.5.23.) 

We have got lots of exciting activities planned for the children. Our history topic this term is 

Slavery – Why should Britain be ashamed of slavery? We will be looking to link this in Literacy 

activities to ‘Journey to J’Burg, written by Beverley Naidoo. If you would like to purchase a copy 

for your child to use in school, that would be great, although there is no obligation.  

Other links will be made across our Science topics. We will be learning about Electricity – ‘Could 

you be the next Nintendo apprentice?’  

Please see our ‘Sticky Knowledge’ grids below containing the main themes of learning so 

that you can support your children at home with their learning. 

Work in Mathematics will include Shape, Position and Direction, Decimals, Number, Converting 

Units and Geometry. Mathletics is an excellent curriculum resource which I would encourage you 

to utilise at home with the children to complement work being taught in the classroom. Children 

can log on wherever they have use of the internet. All children have usernames and passwords in 

their reading diary. Please encourage your child to practise maths topics at home. We are 

working through times tables, which we practise most days in school. Again, it would be helpful 

if you could support your child by helping them to learn these. They need to be able to answer 

lots of quick-fire multiplication and division questions in a short time to be able to progress to 

the next level. Most of us know our tables quite well but need to get much faster at recalling 

the answers! ‘Hit the Button’ is a great online free resource.  

Please keep reading diaries up to date when you hear your children read daily. Reading Eggs is 

another highly useful resource which can be assessed at home as well as in school. There is a 

huge selection of books to read and quizzes to complete to help improve your child’s reading 

ages. The children are given new spellings every Monday, to learn for a test on the following 

Monday. These are the Y5 and Y6 recommended words, which the children all have a copy of in 

their spelling books and Reading Diaries. Please support the children by helping them to practise 

these at home.  

PE will be on Tuesdays (with Mr Mitchell) and Thursdays (with Miss Bateman). Children wearing 

suitable PE kits to school on both of those days is working well. Please ensure earrings are 

removed on PE days.  

If you have any questions, then please do not hesitate to get in touch.  

Thank you for your continued support.  

Mrs T. Francis 

 



 

 

 

 


